
 
 
 

Camping Season 
 

Three designated camp grounds: 
Ferry Point Park, Chaplin Bay and Higgs & Horseshoe Islands. 

 
Camping Started May 8th 2024 
Camping Season Ends October 20th 2024 
 
Camping permits are required before camping can take place at the designated camp grounds. 
Permits can be received from the Parks Office located in the Global House.  
Camping rates: 

• $15 per night per site. 
 

CUP MATCH CAMPING 

The Cup Match Holiday is a very busy time for camping and picnicking at the Government parks 
and beaches. Therefore, the Ministry of Public Works in conjunction with the Department of 
Parks have established a few guidelines for those who wish to camp outside the 3 designated 
campgrounds listed above.  
The major reforestation and environmental project at Coney Island is still ongoing. Therefore the 
park is CLOSED to camping. It will be restricted to picnicking only.  
NO CAMPING is permitted at Blue Hole Park / Nature Reserve or Coopers Island Nature 
Reserve. NO CAMPING is allowed on the DUNE immediately behind Jobsons’ Cove in South 
Shore Park due to the rare and sensitive plants that need to be protected in this area. There is a 
sign erected advising park users of this policy.  
 

ABSOLUTLEY NO PAINT, SPRAY PAINT, MARKER OR ANY OTHER FORM OF 
GRAFFITI IS TO BE USED TO MARK CAMP SPOTS. 

 
NO tents or ropes to mark spots are permitted to be erected on Monday 29th July 2024. 
Tents and ropes found erected at the parks and beaches on this date will be taken down by the 
Department of Parks. Campers may erect tents and tarps on Tuesday 30th July 2024 to secure 
their preferred spot. However, no one will be permitted to camp on this date. Please do not erect 
tents in front of the park and beach access gates.  
Camping WILL be permitted from Wednesday 31st July until Sunday 4th August 2024. 
Park gates will be opened during the day on Wednesday 31st July 2024 to allow campers and 
picnickers the opportunity to set up. Park Rangers will be on duty until 10 p.m. on Wednesday 
31st July 2024 and will begin locking the gates at 9:30 p.m.  
For the safety of park users, ALL vehicles must be removed from the parks and placed in the 
designated parking lots.  
 
Park Rangers will also be on duty both days of Cup Match, Thursday 1st 



August and Friday 2nd August 2024, from 8 a.m. until 9 p.m. and the weekend Saturday 3rd 
August and Sunday 4th August 2024, from 9:30 am to 6 pm to assist park users.  
Lifeguards will be on duty at Clearwater Beach, John Smith’s Bay, and Horseshoe Bay from 9 
am to 7 pm. throughout the holiday period. 

For additional inquiries regarding enforcement and legal issues in relation to our National Parks click this 
link www.gov.bm Department of Parks or call 236-5902. 

 

http://www.gov.bm/

